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"Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>

"Direct to Mayor and Council - DL"

10/11/2024 12:52:57 PM

Upcoming information bulletin: Temporary road closures in Cambie Corridor over
upcoming long weekend (October 11, 2024)

Dear Mayor and Council,

| am writing to inform you that the City will be issuing the below information bulletin this afternoon regarding temporary
road closures taking place tomorrow (October 12) on Cambie Street between West 415t and 45th Avenues. This closure is
to facilitate a “crane jump” operation being delivered by Ellis Don, the prime contractor for the Oakridge Park
development site. A “crane jump” involves increasing the height of a crane’s tower.

As this operation is being delivered by a third party contractor, if you receive any media inquiries about the work, please
direct them to the contractor, Ellis Don - edmarketing@ellisdon.com

Please keep this news release/information bulletin embargoed until it goes live from the City media email account at
approximately 2 pm today.

Best,
Paul

Paul Mochrie (he/him)

City Manager

City of Vancouver
paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca
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The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of thex¥maBkwayam (Musqueam),
Skwxwi7mesh (Squamish), and salilwatat (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.

City of Vancouver
Information bulletin
October 11, 2024

Temporary road closures in Cambie Corridor over upcoming long weekend

On Saturday, October 12, Cambie Street will be closed to vehicle traffic in both directions from West
41st Avenue to West 45th Avenue to support crane activity at the Oakridge Park development site at
650 West 41st Avenue. The closure will take place from approximately 7 am to 3 pm.

This complex and time-sensitive work will be delivered and coordinated by EllisDon, the prime
contractor for Westbank’s Oakridge Park development site. The City of Vancouver has issued a
permit for this work on City property, which requires all contractors to perform the work in accordance
with all regulatory requirements.

Work is expected to be completed on Saturday, but there is potential for the work and accompanying
closures to extend into Sunday, depending on weather.
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As a reminder, in addition to construction and development work happening around the city, lane
reductions are also in place at nearby Oak Street from West 64th Avenue to West 70th Avenue as part
of the City’s Oak Street Sewer Separation Upgrades project. No active work is scheduled at this site
over the long weekend, and two lanes will remain open in each direction throughout.

Traffic tips:
If you are travelling in and around the area, plan ahead and expect delays.

Please abide by “No Parking” signs and “Pedestrian Detour” signs in the area.

To stay ahead of road closures throughout the city, visit our road closures page.

: Follow #VanTraffic or use our traffic cameras to check traffic conditions along your
commute.

Visit translink.ca/alerts for changes to your bus service.
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Media contact:
Civic Engagement and Communications
media@vancouver.ca
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